

**PR Subcommittee Meeting
May 24, 2013**

Opened the meeting with the serenity prayer, then the 12 traditions were read by James, PR Purpose by Marc, and the 12 Concepts by Billie.

Attendance was a pretty low this month. There were 7 home groups, 7 administrative body, and 2 H&I facilities were represented.

Chair: Steve attended the last Area meeting. He reminded all those there about Learning Day which is to be held Saturday, May 25, 2013.

Vice Chair: Absent

Secretary: The minutes from April were read and approved.

Literature: Sue was absent but had sent a report by Steve. She made an order that totaled around \$225. The order covered the literature we were running low on and the Living Clean books Harley had requested.

Web: Everything is good! He still doesn't have the Area minutes from March though. Marc will be stepping down in July from this position.

Phone Line: Absent but sent report. Everything is fine! Shelley's still waiting on an updated list of those people orientated and willing to help out with the phone line to give to Signius.

H&I: Absent

PI: The home group that was using Arca is now out. H&I will start taking meetings in the 1st Wednesday of June (6/5). Steve M. will be willing to take the chair position there.

Special Projects: Learning Day is tomorrow, Saturday, May 25 from 10-2 at Union Baptist. Home groups are asked to please bring a covered dish or drinks. There will be a PI, H&I and phone line presentation. **WE NEED SUPPORT!** If you want to get involved this is the place to be. Also we are hoping to have all H&I facility chairs there to give presentations on each facility.

Schedules: Almost all schedules have been distributed. If you have any changes please contact Debi or Marc.

Resource Coordinator: Kim talked to Cpl. Jones. The approval process will be a long one. It takes time to get through all the applications and make final decisions and Cpl. Jones supervisor will be the only one doing the screenings. There will be another orientation held in July. Anyone interested in participating in this, is asked to attend the June PR meeting where final details will be told.

Concerns: Kim had a concern about H&I facilities orientating people at the facility vs. in PR. Chairs need to be responsible for giving Kim updated lists ASAP if new people are added. It was asked by someone if Rainbow Recovery could add Gay/Lesbian to the schedule beside their meetings. It was agreed upon by this body that the home group should meet and discuss this matter to decide if they wanted that added to the next schedule. Kathryn came on behalf of the Diversity Committee. They want to see about putting an interactive calendar on the website. This would help with planning area and home group events especially to keep from planning 2 events on the same date. It would also make things more user friendly. Marc is going to get with some other members to see about getting this done.

Old Business: We still have some positions open including Alt. Secretary, Alt. Literature, and Alt. H&I (must have 2 years). Nominations will be next month and elections will be held in July.

New Business: None

******The next PR meeting is set for June 28, 2013.******